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Waynoka News

*** Don’t forget your Boat Dock Rental !!! ***
1.   If you like the dock you had this year (Litte Crow, Red Cloud, Tomahawk or Little Chief) 
      and would like to have it again next year:
          a.  Between April 1st and December 31st, either call or come into the administration   
               office and pay a $50.00 NON REFUNDABLE reservation fee.
          b.  This will reserve that dock for you until March 15th of the following year.
          c.  Between January 1st and March 15th you must pay the annual rental fee of  $200.00
          d.  On March 16th any unpaid docks will be put back into the pool of available 
               docks for rental on April 1st, first come basis.
          e.  You CANNOT pay for your dock a full year in advance.       NO EXCEPTIONS.
 
2.  If you do not like the dock you had this year:
          a.  Come to the administration office April 2nd to pick a dock from those available on    
               a first come basis.

You cannot take a dock away from someone else just because you put a deposit on their dock.

 						      Uncorked on Canvas
					     Saturday, November 18th, 2017 - 6:00 p.m. to 8:30 p.m.
			 
					        Lake Waynoka Lodge – Light appetizers -  B.Y.O.B.

Everyone will leave with a beautiful painting!
 

$25 in advance, $30 at the door – includes all painting materials

Space is limited to 42 painters. 

Contact Joanne Edwards at (937) 446-1917 for availability.  
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Waynoka Property Owners Association
Board of Trustees Meeting

Saturday, October 14th, 2017
President Prescilla Redick called the meeting to order at 10:00 a.m. 
Trustee Judy Yannone led those present in the invocation which was followed by the Pledge of Allegiance. 
Roll Call: Present: Buckley, Holt, Johnson, Kitchen, Koch, Redick, Robinson, Taylor, Yannone & Mgr. Cahall                          
                  Absent:  none

Minutes:  The motion to approve the minutes of the September 9th, 2017, WPOA public meeting as published in the 
October Newsletter, was made by Koch and seconded by Taylor.   A yea/nay hand vote was taken and the motion passed 
unanimously.  

President’s Report (Prescilla Redick):  
  •  Redick reminded the property owners that the handout of the October WPOA meeting agenda and WPOA 
     committee reports was available on the speaker in front.  The agenda and reports were also delivered to property 
     owners via an ‘email blast’ before noon yesterday.   Anyone who would like to receive “email blasts” from the 
     WPOA needs to contact the Office Staff and submit their email address for inclusion on this list. 
  •  Redick then asked for updates to the printed reports since the workshop meeting was held several days ago on 
     Monday, October 9th.  The updates are indicated in italics in the summary of each report from the handout that is 
     included below.   jac                                                             

Treasurer’s Report as of September 30th, 2017 (Vern Taylor):                                                                                                
Operating funds
  •  The total September operating income was $88,000.00.
  •  The total operating expense for the month of September was $185,000.00 with no unexpected expenses.
  •  The operating fund balance at the end of September was $438,000.00.
  •  The operating income for the year at the end of September was $1,799,000.00 and that is 96% of the plan for 2017.  
     The expected income at the end of September to plan was 88% or 8% ahead of plan for income.
  •  The operating expense for the year at the end of September was $1,535,000.00 and that is 81% of the plan for 2017.  
     The expected expense was 78% which was 3% over budget.  
  •  Currently the higher than expected incomes are ahead of the higher expenses.
Allocated Assessment Funds
  •  The income for allocated operating assessments in September was $14,000.00.
  •  Assessment account expenditures in September totaled minus $2300.00.  This was due to a reimbursement from 
     operations for budgeted expenses.
  •  The balance of all allocated assessment accounts at the end of September was $357,000.00.
Invested Funds – Invested reserves at the end of September totaled $346,729.00.  

                                         Total cash ‘on hand’ at the end of September was $1,142,000.00.  

Manager’s Report (Mgr. Cahall): 
  •  The Admin Office will start winter hours in November.  The Office will NOT be open on Saturdays from the first 
     Saturday in November until the first Saturday in March.
  •  Good progress is being made dredging the Kiddie Corral area.  Most likely work will continue in this general area 
     until the equipment is pulled out of the lake during the first half of November.  The dredging machine was taken ‘off 
     the water’ last Wednesday to make a hydraulic line repair.  Work resumed on Friday.
  •  The maintenance staff has been installing extensions on docks to give fishermen and boaters better access from the 
     shore.  The plan is to replace the docks at Geronimo over the winter.
  •  The ODNR inspected the main dam last month.  There were no major areas of concern.  They did request that some 
     sealing work be done on the spillway and that brush be removed from the emergency spillway.  The dam will be 
     inspected again next year to align the WPOA’s inspection with other dams in the area.  (The inspections are done on a 
     five year cycle.)



Waynoka News - 3

    (CONTINUED ON PAGE 4)

  •  Shoreline inspection letters informing property owners of shorelines in need of repair were sent.  Any property owner 
     with questions about this notification is asked to contact Mgr. Cahall.  The Board authorized $10K to spend on 
     shoreline upgrades of WPOA owned properties this winter.  New signs will also be installed in the recreation areas.
  •  The work of resurfacing the main pool continues and should be completed by the 20th of October.  There will be 
     a slight increase in the cost of the repairs because more of the surface had to be removed and patched than originally 
     anticipated.
  •  The lake will not be lowered before November 15th.  However, the valve may be opened at any point after that date.
  •  The booth at the Brown County Fair was a great success.  Several of the inventory lots were sold to new members.  
     All of the 43 lots purchased at the Brown County Auditor’s sale last November have now been sold and mostly to new 
     members.
  •  Work continues on the 2018 budget.  The Manager and the Finance Committee are meeting every Monday.  Their 
     goal is to present a recommended budget to the Board by the first of November.
  •  The restaurant is now closed for the winter. The floor of the kitchen will be replaced over the winter.  The Board is 
     currently discussing the future of the restaurant and all options are ‘on the table’.
  •  PLEASE, DO NOT BLOW LEAVES INTO THE LAKE THIS FALL OR ANY TIME.
  •  Cahall then shared:  “These thoughts came to me recently… This is just some advice related to the budget.  
     Remember: The WPOA does not create money anywhere.  It all comes out of your pocket or your friends’ pockets.  
     So when you ask the WPOA to do something - whatever it is – think to yourself… Is this something that I should ask 
     my neighbor to help me pay for?”
Security Report (Chief Wallace):  
  •  In the September security report there were 47 calls for service including one arrest, six reports, two traffic citations 
     and two warnings, five squad runs, no fire runs, 15 animal complaints and 12 calls for grinder pump service.
  •  The Marine Patrol spent 43 hours on the Lake during August with additional patrol by the Russellville Fire 
     Department during the Labor Day weekend fireworks.  Two disabled boats were towed in.
  •  During September two domestic violence investigations were conducted and charges may be filed once the 
     investigations are completed.  The issue of dogs running at large through the community has been brought to the 
     attention of the Security Office.  Dogs must be confined per Ohio Revised Code 955.22.  The WPOA also 
     addresses this through Rules and Regulations section II, subsection 1 – pets.  A WPOA property owner could 
     be issued a summons under either section if their dog is not confined.

Other Committee Reports:  
Long Range Planning (Dick Bankes):  The Long Range Planning Committee is developing a report merging the WPOA 
1 to 5 Year Budgetary Projection, covering forecasted capital and operating expenses, with the Reserve Advisers 
Consultant’s more comprehensive report.  (The full report is available on the Lake Waynoka website.)   The two forecasts 
will then be reconciled and a new 5-year forecast, covering 2018 – 2022, will be submitted for Board review.  The 
Committee is also identifying issues to be addressed as we begin the transition to a 30 year planning cycle.
Lake Advisory (Mike LaPlante):   
  •  The Committee would like to thank the WPOA Board, Lake Manager, and maintenance personnel for fixing the docks 
     at Tomahawk and Little Crow.  Our boaters and fishermen can now access their watercraft safely.  
  •  In regards to some fishermen complaining that ‘there not as many fish or large fish are being caught’, 	please 
     remember that the Lake Waynoka Boating and Fishing Guide addresses our Fishing Regulations.  This guide includes 
     minimum size and daily limits for each species of fish.  The Committee is also considering other actions to help 
     enforce the limits identified in the guide.
  •  The Committee is reviewing the Lake Waynoka Boating and Fishing Guide in preparation for the January 2018 
     distribution.   Specifically, high water and lake lowering periods for ‘no wake’ restrictions are being reviewed.  They 
     will be working with the Lake Manager to develop a procedure for notifying boaters when “No Wake Conditions” 
     affect use of the lake.
  •  The Committee strongly reminds property owners and landscapers to not blow leaves and grass clippings into 
     the lake during fall clean up or at any other time of the year.  Leaves and lawn clippings provide the lake with 
     excess phosphorus and decaying nutrients.  Excess phosphorus causes increased algae growth which is not desirable 
     vegetation in our lake.
  •  If anyone sees something that might be a safety concern in or around the lake common areas, please Chairman 
     Michael LaPlante (937-689-7604 or laplantema@gmail.com).
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Building (Pete Levermore):  No variance requests were submitted to the Committee in September.  Seven permits 
(including one residence, one dock, one storage building, and one fence) were approved in September for a total of 88 
permits in 2017.
Rules and Regulations (John Buskey):  The Committee chair continues to work as an editorial consultant to the 
Building Committee as they revise the current zoning and building requirements document in preparation for Board 
consideration.  The document will be volume 2 of the Rules and Regulations. 
Election Inspectors/Nominating (Nominating Chair, Anna Clark):  
  •  Applications from seven candidates for the WPOA Board of Trustees were received and approved:  Kenneth Crank, 
     Jenny Ellis, Eric Kirk, Prescilla Redick, John Sharp, Steve Von Wahlde, and Michael Woods.  Please note that 
     Michael Woods withdrew his application during the ‘Meet and Greet’ for candidates following the meeting.
  •  Applications from three candidates for the WRWSD Board of Trustees were received and approved:  Jim Bridges, 
     John Buskey, and Pete Levermore.  Since the number of candidates is the same as the number of vacancies, they ‘win’ 
     their seats by acclamation.
  •  A ‘big’ thank you goes to all of the candidates for their willingness to serve our community.  Thanks is also extended 
     to those trustees whose terms are expiring and are not running again:  Tom Beresford, Todd Holt, and Vern Taylor.  
     All of the time and effort given on behalf of all of the property owners at Lake Waynoka is appreciated!
  •  The Committee is working on compiling the ballot packet and how to include the vote on the reserves issue in this 
     year’s election process.  Ballots will be mailed before the end of October and must be returned to the Office by 4 p.m. 
     on November 27th for the votes to be accepted for counting.  Whether or not a ballot is mailed or dropped at the 
     Office, a property owner’s lot number MUST be on the outer envelope.

Unfinished Business: 
  •  Mgr. Cahall shared the details of a variance request which was brought before the Board during the Workshop 
     Meeting on October 9th.  Holt moved and Buckley seconded a motion to approve the variance requested by the 
     property owner of lot #2890 to dig out an area of approximately 30’ x 10’ of lake access lot #2893 to allow for a dock 
     extension (contingent upon the Building Committee’s approval).  Pres. Redick opened the floor to questions and 
     discussion.  After a lengthy discussion of thoughts shared by both Trustees and property owners a roll call vote was 
     taken.  The motion failed with 6 nay votes (Redick, Yannone, Johnson, Koch, Kitchen, and Robinson); 2 yea votes 
     (Holt and Buckley); and 1 abstention (Taylor).  
  •  Trustee Kitchen once again shared that she believes that ‘an initiation fee needs to be looked at for new property 
     owners’.  Pres. Redick requested that Kitchen share her information with the Board, as was previously requested at 
     the September meeting.  She asked Kitchen to prepare a presentation for the Board to be given during the next work
     shop meeting as an ‘action item’.  Treasurer Taylor asked that the same information be made available to the Finance 
     Committee.  This suggestion will be discussed during the November workshop meeting.

New Business:  
  •  Buckley moved and Koch seconded a motion to allow the WaterSports Club to hold a BYOB event at the Lodge on 
     Sunday, October 15th.  A yea/nay vote was taken and the motion passed unanimously.
  •  Koch moved and Holt seconded a motion to allow a wedding reception to be held in the Rec Center on Saturday, 
     October 21st to be BYOB.  A yea/nay vote was taken and the motion passed unanimously.
  •  Property owner, Terry Borgman, a local disaster volunteer for the American Red Cross, introduced Ed Helphinstine 
     who is in charge of Disaster Management for Region 4 in Ohio which includes Brown County.  He shared that the 
     responsibilities of the Red Cross are to help communities prepare for disasters, to respond to disasters, and to recover 
     from disasters.  Brown County has only two volunteers!  Contact Borgman or the American Red Cross if interested in 
     helping this organization meet the needs caused by local disasters such as house fires, tornadoes, flooding, etc.

Motions and Resolutions:  none  

Community Organizations:  The deadline for submission of information for the November newsletter and other media 
releases is Monday at 4 pm.  The Office Staff appreciates the cooperation of all of the clubs to share the events and 
activities held in Lake Waynoka.  Several representatives of the community organizations then reported information that 
they deemed necessary to be highlighted.  jac

Civic Club (Terry Borgman):  The Civic Club members are raising funds to assist the fire departments serving Lake
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Waynoka.  Recently a generator was donated to the Sardinia Fire Dept. to equip one of their fire trucks.  On October 31st 
at the Club’s annual dinner a check for $1500 will be presented to the Russellville Fire Department to help equip their 
new rescue boat.  Monies raised from the sale of the annual calendars and Lake Waynoka clothing items provide these 
donations and others given toward such causes as the Haunted House at the Campground.
Campground (Walt Robinson): Robinson reminded everyone that the annual Trick or Treat/Haunted House event in the 
Campground is October 21st from 5 to 6:30 pm.  No open passes will be issued.  Names of drivers must be called into 
Security prior to the starting time of the event.  No moving vehicles (cars, trucks, golf carts, skate boards, bicycles, 
etc.) will be allowed to operate in the Campground from 3:30 until 6:30 pm.  He thanked the WaterSports Club for 
its candy donation; Gina Dash, the WPOA’s Events Director, for the help she has provided in the planning; and the 
Russellville Fire Dept. for its participation during this event.  
WaterSports Club (Vern Taylor):  All of the umbrellas at the Beach now have new tables at a cost of $16,500. 
Russellville Fire Dept. (John Manning):  
  •  Manning invited everyone to a Veterans Day dinner on November 11th at 5:30 pm which will be held at the 
     Russellville Firehouse.  Vets may eat free.  A euchre tournament will follow the dinner.
  •  The Department has received several grants totaling about $300K to purchase equipment.  The cost to equip one 
     fireman runs between $5K and $6K.
  •  Manning emphasized that there is a fire truck ‘running out’ of the sub-station in Ashridge.  He suggested that any 
     questions regarding the new District Fire Service be directed to Chief Neu.
  •  He thanked everyone for all of the support given to the Department by the people of Lake Waynoka.

Board Concerns:  none

     Pres. Redick invited everyone to meet the WPOA Trustee candidates during the ‘Meet and Greet’ following this 
meeting.

Membership Concerns:  
*Carolyn Slater (Lot #2769):  Slater thanked everyone for their support of the Christmas for the needy children project.  
The dinner and auction raised over $13K and donations continue to be given.  Slater shared that she will be stepping 
down as chairperson of the project after this holiday season.  
*Joanne Edwards (Lot #473):  Edwards noted that 39 tickets have already been reserved for the Art Club’s Uncorked on 
Canvas event in November.  
*Mike Woods (Lot #273):  Woods raised his concerns and asked questions about several topics including the inclusion 
of a place for an examiner to sign off on building permits; the reason monies were returned to the WPOA by Workman’s 
Comp; the need for the Ohio Dept. of Natural Resources to patrol our lake; the status of the restaurant; and whether or 
not the WPOA would be liable if there is an accident on the lake during an event sponsored by a club.
*Ginny Tatman (Lot #2635):  Tatman announced that the Civic Club was selling Lake Waynoka clothing in the back of 
the room after the meeting.   
*Charles Porter (Lot #2047):  Porter believes that the property owners should be given more detailed reports of the 
WPOA’s finances.  He was told that any report can be requested and that the WPOA is audited annually without negative 
findings.  Porter also asked why his variance request had not yet come before the Board.  It was explained that the Board 
believes that it is his responsibility to take the next step in this process.

Mgr. Cahall responded to statements made about the ODNR and requests for them to patrol the lake.  He stated that the 
ODNR has never been told not to come into Lake Waynoka and that they are always welcome. 

Adjournment: A motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Johnson and seconded by Taylor.  The motion passed 
unanimously and the meeting adjourned at 11:11 am. 

Respectfully submitted, Joanne A. Coker, WPOA Assistant Recording Secretary

To receive email notifications send your email address to:  info@lakewaynoka.com.  
If you receive a notification saying the Newsletter is available to view 

then you have been added to the list.
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Attention, Property Owners! It’s Election Time Again.

	 The Nominating Committee has accepted the applications of six candidates (plus one who has since 
withdrawn) for three expiring seats on the WPOA Board of Trustees. Their photos and resumes are pub-
lished here and will also be part of the ballot packet that will be mailed to property owners in late October. 
Please take the time to read these and learn something about these fine folks who are willing to spend untold 
hours of time and disrupt their lives in order to serve their community and their neighbors. 

	 For the WRWSD Board, three candidates have applied for the three expiring seats, and each will be 
appointed to the new term by acclamation. Congratulations Jim Bridges, John Buskey and Pete Levermore, 
and thank you for your service to Lake Waynoka.

	 This year, due to the completion of a reserve adequacy assessment by Reserve Advisors, Inc., we 
are voting on the reserve funding issue as well as for WPOA Trustees. The full reserve study report and the 
Reserve Advisors meeting notes may be found at LakeWaynoka.com under News/Notices.  

Please don’t forget to vote.  It’s important! Thank you.       
Anna Clark, Nominating Committee

Board of Trustees Candidates 

			   Kenneth Crank - A graduate of UC, I am currently EMS Coordinator for Cincinnati 
			   Children’s Hospital, sit on the State of Ohio EMSC committee and provide EMS instruction at 
			   SHCTC and Cincinnati State. My wife and I, along with our children and grandchildren, have 
			   enjoyed Lake Waynoka for over 20 years. Now with your support to serve as your Trustee, I 
			   want to give back and do my part in maintaining and improving our wonderful community. 
			   With your vote I will be a voice on the board for every member as we honor our traditions, 
			   while preserving our present and promoting our future. As owners we each have a vested 
interest in making Lake Waynoka as good as it can be. Let me work for you as your Trustee, and I will commit my 
very best in supporting your interests with honesty and integrity. Thank you for your support and your vote.

			   Jenny Ellis - I grew up in nearby Williamsburg, graduated high school Valedictorian 
			   and married my husband, Gordon Ellis. As a career homemaker my focus has been on raising 
			   our four children and supporting my husband in his military and law enforcement career. Over 
			   this time, my exposure to and involvement in governmental, community and church functions 
			   has equipped me with the experience and understanding of how organizations can be most 
			   effective in providing their services. I believe a critical first step is to listen with an open mind 
			   that considers all points of view. Secondly, it is vitally important to communicate clearly and 
in a manner that promotes cooperation, involving all, so we can develop solid solutions to real problems. Only by 
working together, will we lift up everyone’s prosperity and enable Lake Waynoka to achieve its greatest potential. I 
am Jenny Ellis, and I would appreciate your vote. Thank you.

			   Eric Kirk - Anita and I have been home or property owners (including as campers) at 
			   Lake Waynoka since 1999. I served as a WPOA Board Trustee for six years (until April 2017) 
			   and as a WRWSD Board Trustee for four years. My degrees (BS in Chemical Engineering and 
			   MBA in Labor Relations) are/were very helpful in understanding and fulfilling both assign-
			   ments, as was my management experience requiring personnel responsibility for 15 to 500+ 
			   employees. I have always felt it critical that Trustees fulfill the sworn commitment to 
			   represent all Members equally and properly for the betterment of Lake Waynoka. I believe 
that I can help significantly improve the scope and understandability of the WPOA finance reporting and ensure that 
property, home owner, or camper fees and assessments are managed sensibly. Communication between the Board and 
all Members can be improved significantly and made far more transparent and open.
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			   Prescilla Redick - My name is Prescilla Redick, and I am asking for your vote for the 
			   privilege of continuing to represent you as WPOA Trustee. During my current tenure as 
			   Trustee and Board President, your support has enabled much progress. For instance, this year 
			   for the first time in many years we saved money to our reserve account. Other significant 
			   accomplishments include establishment of a 401k plan for our employees, installation of 
			   our new gate entry system, development of a lake dredging program, completion of camp
			   ground electrical upgrades, completion of a commissioned reserve study and completion of 
an update to our rules and regulations. Many other steps forward have been achieved over the last three years that 
this space doesn’t allow us to list. Still, we have much more we can do. With your support and a vote for Prescilla for 
Trustee, I hope to continue working for you. Thank you.

			   John Sharp - My family has been connected to the Lake Waynoka community since the 
			   1980s and my wife, Ashley, and I have been full-time residents of Lake Waynoka for the last 
			   9 years. I am currently the Maintenance Supervisor at our sister community—Lake Lorelei, 
			   and serve on the WPOA Building Committee, and I am the former mayor of the Village of 
			   Russellville, so I have a deep understanding of financial responsibility, community involve
			   ment and collaboration, and personnel management. I am seeking election to the Board of 
			   Trustees to serve as a voice for the Lake Waynoka Community by listening to our members, 
addressing concerns, and carving a path for our future.

			   Steve VonWahlde - My wife, Gail, and I have been Lake Waynoka “weekenders” 
			   for over six years, and plan to live here permanently when I retire from my position as an 
			   attorney for Macy’s, Inc., in downtown Cincinnati, where I have worked for over 19 years. 
			   Lake Waynoka is a wonderful community, and we enjoy every minute of our time here. I 
			   am committed to open communication, fiscal responsibility and accountability to the property 
			   owners. If elected as trustee, I promise to listen to your concerns, ideas and insights, and do 
			   my best to make decisions in the best interests of Lake Waynoka and its property owners. I 
believe that trustees have an obligation to YOU, the property owners. I pledge to do my best to live up to those 
expectations and will work tirelessly to make our great community even better for everyone. 

			   Michael Woods -- Withdrawn
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Sun, 				    4:00 pm  -   8:00 pm
Mon. Tues & Wed 		  4:00 pm  -   9:00 pm
Thurs.		       	 4:00 pm  - 12:00 am
Fri. & Sat.                  	 4:00 pm  - 12:30 am

Lake Waynoka Lounge
       937-446-2012

Happy Hours - Mon., Tues., Wed. 6:00 to 9:00 pm.   
Thursdays

Open Pool Table  4:00 pm to 8:00 pm, Tournament 8:00 pm to Midnight, $5.00 entry fee.
				  
					     November Entertainment

Nov.  4th		  “Almost Human”, 9:00 pm, $5.00 cover
			 
Nov. 11th		  Veterans Day Party, 4:00 pm to 8:00 pm

Nov. 17th		  Giving Tree Decorating Party.  This will go to the Batavia Homeless
			   Shelter.  Please bring a snack!!

Nov. 18th		  “Right Turn Clyde”, 9:00 pm, $5.00 cover

Nov. 22nd		  “Tery Metcalf”, 9:00, $5.00 cover  

Nov. 23rd		  Closed Thanksgiving Day			 
	
Call for more info!            							        ATM AVAILABLE

Save your cans!!!!!!!
In case you didn't know, recycling aluminum cans pays a BIG portion towards the total 

cost of the fireworks on Labor Day weekend.  So PLEASE remember to save all your 
aluminum cans.   You can put them in the can trailer located behind the swimming 

pools (the access road behind the bar. all the way back behind the pools at the end of 
the road).

NOTHING BUT ALUMINUM CANS ARE ACCEPTABLE!!!!!

The Shawnee Squaws - On behalf of the Sue Hamm Memorial Fireworks Fund
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WRWSD Board of Trustees Meeting – Mon., September 18, 2017

Vice-President Charles Beard called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.
Roll Call:  Present:  Beresford, Beard, Buskey, LaPlante, Redick, Mgr. Cahall & Plant Supt. Culver                                     
                   Absent:  Bridges (ex.) and Purdin (ex.)
Minutes:  A motion was made by Beresford and seconded by Redick to approve the minutes of the September 9th  Saturday meeting 
as distributed via email.  A yea/nay vote was taken and the motion passed unanimously.
President’s Report:  no report

Treasurer’s Report (Buskey):  
  •  Buskey made a motion to approve the financial reports from August 30th, 2017, as distributed by email.  The motion was 
     seconded by LaPlante.  A yea/nay voice vote was taken and the motion passed unanimously.  
  •  After Buskey shared details of the line items which need to be amended in the WRWSD’s 2017 fiscal year budget (as required by 
     the State of Ohio), he moved and LaPlante seconded Motion #2017-10 to do so.  A roll call vote was taken and the motion passed 
     unanimously.  (See Motions and Resolutions below for further details).  
Report from the Manager (Paul Cahall and George Culver): 
  •  The water plant was struck by lightning in July.  Thus far about half ($14K) of the amount of claims submitted to the insurance 
     company ($30K) has been paid.  It is anticipated that addition claims will be submitted.  The Manager will continue to discuss 
     this issue with the insurance adjustor.  The staff is still in the process of getting all of the equipment and software operational.
  •  The inspection of the main dam owned and maintained by the WPOA and the inspections of the three dams owned 
     and maintained by the WRWSD will be done by the ODNR (Ohio Department of Natural Resources) on Thursday, September 
     21st.  These inspections are done on a five year cycle.  However, the Lake Waynoka dams will be inspected again in 2018 so that 
     all of the dams in this area will be inspected on the same schedule in the future.
  •  Additional grinder pumps have been ordered to accommodate the new housing starts recently requested as well as those expected 
     before the end of the year.  Frontier lines were recently cut during an installation, resulting in an outage to customers, when the 
     markings were placed incorrectly.
  •  The removal of sludge from the sewer plant began today and will be completed by the end of the week.
  •  Following a brief explanation by the Manager, Motion #2017-11 was passed unanimously by a roll call vote.  
     See Motions and Resolutions below for further details.
  •  Culver shared the details of maintenance that will need to be done in the plant as soon as the ordered parts are delivered.
  •  The staff continues to ‘chase’ several leaks and will repair them when they are located.
New Business:  
  •  Buskey asked a couple of questions about the water report.  The Trustees, after discussing the concerns, directed the Manager to 
     discuss them with Kay Bundy, WRWSD Clerk.  
  •  Trustee Beresford shared that he would not be running for re-election to the WRWSD Board this fall.  
Old Business:  Redick reported the ‘catch’ of fish from the Reservoir by members of the Lake Committee this season:  24 bass, 10 
crappies and 1 bluegill.  These fish were transferred to the main lake and the total was less than in 2016.

   

Even though we are more likely                                        
to notice leaks indoors,                                                   

our outdoor faucets, sprinklers,                                              
hoses and fountains also                                                   

need to be checked often.  
 

This tip is courtesy of the WRWSD. 
  

 Waynoka Regional Water
and Sewer District

1 Waynoka Dr.
Lake Waynoka, OH  45171

937-446-3232 * 937-446-3330

Motions and Resolutions:  
  •  Motion #2017-10 was made by Buskey and seconded by LaPlante to amend the 2017 fiscal year budget, increasing income by 
     $33,500.00 to $980,983.00 and increasing expense by $40,435.00 to $851,889.00, yielding a net income of $129,094.00.  A roll 
     call vote was taken and the motion passed unanimously.   A copy of the motion with the amendments is available for review at the 
     Office. jac
  •  Motion #2017-11 was made by Redick and seconded by Beresford to designate Kay Bundy, WRWSD Clerk, to attend the 
     Certified Public Records Training for the WRWSD Trustees.   A roll call vote was taken and the motion passed unanimously.  

Adjournment:  At 7:30 pm a motion to adjourn the meeting was made by LaPlante and seconded by Beresford.  
All were in favor and the meeting was adjourned.

Respectfully submitted, Joanne A. Coker, Assistant Recording Secretary
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WRWSD Board of Trustees Meeting – Sat., October 14, 2017

President Jim Bridges called the meeting to order at 9:30 a.m.   
Roll Call:  Present:  Beard, Beresford, Bridges, Buskey, LaPlante, Purdin, Redick & Mgr. Cahall                               
                   Absent:  none
Minutes: A motion was made by Purdin and seconded by Beard to approve the minutes of the September 18th workshop meeting as 
read.  A yea/nay vote was taken and the motion passed unanimously.  

President’s Report (Jim Bridges):  After attending both the National Rural Water Association’s meeting in Nevada and the Ohio 
Rural Water Association’s meeting in Adams County recently Bridges noted that “our water and sewer assets are good”.  A lot of 
valuable information can be learned while networking with others about their systems and their needs as communities.

Treasurer’s Report (John Buskey):
  •  At 75% of the way through 2017 the WRWSD’s income and expense are tracking as expected except for increased income from 
     new housing starts and the installation of water and sewer taps (13 locations rather than the 8 which were in the proposed budget) 
     and the  increased expense caused by the lightning strike at the plants. 
  •  Work will begin on the 2018 WRWSD budget in the near future.
  •  Buskey made a motion to approve the financial reports from September 30th, 2017, as distributed by email.  
     The motion was seconded by Beresford.  A yea/nay voice vote was taken and the motion passed unanimously. 
  •  Buskey noted that he had also attended the Ohio Rural Water Association’s meeting and learned much from the presentations.  
     Buskey and Bridges both urged property owners to visit the Nature Conservancy east of West Union where the meeting was held.  
     There are hiking trails and beautiful views to be enjoyed!

Manager’s Report (Paul Cahall):  
  •  All of the final bills related to the lightning strike have been submitted to the insurance company.  So far $14K+ has been received 
     in reimbursement.  All of the damaged equipment has either been repaired or replaced and is now operational.
  •  So far this year 13 water taps and 13 sewer taps have been installed.   Two more permits for new homes are awaiting approval.
  •  The three dams owned by the WRWSD all passed the ODNR’s inspection last month.  A request to remove brush was the only 
     suggestion made.  Full inspections of the three dams will be done next year to align the timing of inspections with those of other 
     dams in the area.
  •  The sludge removal was completed.
  •  The Lake Waynoka Regional Water and Sewer District was recently awarded the Auditor of State Award for ‘their clean audits’ – 
     the fifth year in a row!  Congratulations and thanks were expressed to Paul Cahall, Manager; George Culver, Plant Superinten
     dent; Kay Bundy, WRWSD Clerk; and John Buskey, Treasurer.  Buskey noted that the auditors have shared ‘their appreciation of 
     the environment in which they are working’ when at Lake Waynoka.  Their comments have been ‘very positive about the 
     cooperation of the staff’.  

Old Business:  none	 New Business:  none	 Motions and Resolutions:  none	 Board Member Concerns:  none

Membership Concerns:  
*Charles Porter (Lot #2047):  Porter continued his questioning about ‘the large groups of people who are not paying water 
availability fees’.  It was noted that his example of the Waynoka Development Corp. is a defunct company from which no fees 
can be collected.  Both Mgr. Cahall and Pres. Bridges requested that Porter bring specific cases to them so that the Board can look at 
these examples more closely.

Adjournment:  The motion to adjourn was then made by Purdin and seconded by LaPlante.  All were in favor and the meeting was 
adjourned at 9:51 am.

Respectfully submitted, Joanne A. Coker, WRWSD Assistant Recording Secretary

 
 Stop!  It’s a red light!    
  

If at any time you notice that the light on top                                                                                         
of the electrical box for your grinder pump is lit                                                 

call Security at 937-446-3214.                            
Some pumps also have an audible alarm. 

 
The WRWSD staff will be dispatched to check out your pump.                                                        

The lit red light means that your pump is not working properly.                                                                                 
Be a good neighbor and watch their lights also! 

 

This tip is courtesy of the WRWSD. 

 





Veterans Day
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09/01	 Ruby....................................................................57
 	 Larry S...............................................................56
						    
09/05	 Villie.....................................................................64
	 Bob R..................................................................61
 
09/06	 Bill B..................................................................45
	 Penny....................................................................40
						    
09/07	 Bob R..................................................................70
	 Villie.....................................................................66

09/13	 Bob R..................................................................62
	 Dick....................................................................52

09/21	 Kristy..................................................................49
	 Carolyn...............................................................42

09/22	 Ruby..................................................................53
	 Evelyn................................................................53

EUCHRE SCORES

2017 Best Fishing Days 
(when the Moon is between new & full)

“excerpt from The Old Farmer’s Almanac”

October 19 – November 4

November 18 – December 3

December 18 – 31

WPOA Regulat ions on 
Limit  and Fish Size

SPECIES	       DAILY LIMIT         MINIMUM SIZE

Crappies			  20		   9 Inches
							     
				          
Large/Small Mouth	   3		  15 Inches
& Spotted Bass			                         	
		           
Walleye			     3                       	 15 Inches

Channel Catfish		    6		   None

Bluegill			   None		   None
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 1st Place & Big Bass
VanWahlde - McNanie

       2nd Place
Terrel - Kingshirn

       3rd Place
Brown - Brown

       Anglers of the Year
            Neal - Neal
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LAKE WAYNOKA CIVIC CLUB 
Did you know that you can help support the Lake 
Waynoka Civic Club by purchasing quality sports wear?  
All items are embroidered with your choice of lake 
related logos & are available in a variety of colors.  The 
logos include duck & reed, campfire, bass, sailboat, anchor 
& captain’s wheel.  These items make perfect gifts, or just 
treat yourself !

	 Gildan Zip Hooded Sweatshirt		  $30
	 Gildan Pullover Hooded Sweatshirt	 $25
	 Gildan Crewneck Sweatshirt		  $20
	 Gildan T-shirt				    $12
	 Gildan knit Sport Shirt (golf)		  $18
	 Jerzees Johnny Collar			   $18
	 Hats & Visors				    $12

Plus sizes cost a little more.
    
Additional items are available upon request.  
Sample items can be seen in the display case at the Lodge.  

We also, have can koozies! $1.00 each or 6 for $5.00.
Contact Ginny Tatman at 937-446-9575  

ginnyt9285@frontier.com

Special Delivery
 

Please inform all delivery people 
to use “1 Waynoka Dr” 

on their GPS to get here, 
then use your home address.
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McConn & Cutrell, Attorneys At Law
                              

                            Julie A. McConn-Pirman	
Thomas L. Mayes

General Practice of Law, including Real Estate Titles & Closings,
Title Insurance, Probate, Estates, Wills & Trusts, Income Tax

Experienced in Lake Waynoka Real Estate Transfers, 
Sales, Purchases, Title Examinations & Closings.

Mon - Fri 8:30 am  to 4:30 pm
118 S. Main St., Georgetown, OH  45121

937-378-6165, 937-378-3256 or 1-800-378-6167

mail@mcconn-cutrell.com

www.joshedmistenagency.com

MALOTT AUTOMOTIVE
DOMESTIC & IMPORT REPAIRS

13512 FivePoints-Mowrystown Rd, Sardinia,Ohio 

 937-446-3985
		       
Hours: Mon-Fri 8 am to 6 pm
             Sat. 8 am to 1 pm

Conveniently located 4 miles out back gate

Todd Malott, Owner      We do it all big or small!
ASE Certified		      WE SELL TIRES!

malottauto@yahoo.com

DeClaire
Insurance & Real Estate

      Dan * Dennis

112 North Main Street
Sardinia, Ohio  45171

(937) 446-2610 or (937) 446-3585
declaireinsurance.com & dondeclairerealestate.com         

Steve Vogel
937-822-1422
Docks • Boat Lifts

Shorelines • Excavating 

Leaf Removal	 Shoreline Protection
Bobcat & Excavation Work

937-509-0042
TOM RAINES
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Don’t Miss The Bus!
                        

Croswell VIP Tours
513-724-2206

GoCroswell.com

Dreaming of owning your own HORSE FARM?  
Close to Lake Waynoka and SR 32, 10 acre Horse Farm, 
30x60 stall barn w/36x48 addition includes 11-12x12 , 
2 -12x14 box stalls w/4 oversized tie stalls , stalls w/
rubber mats, & feed managers, w /tack rm. 4ac.for hay/
tillable/pasture,  riding arena, 4 bdrm & 2-1/2 ba home, 
w/deck and above grd pool.  All appliances w/walk-in 
pantry, Living, family, &  dining rooms, eat-in kitchen, 
bonus room upstairs.         List Price: $315,000

PRE-APPROVED BUYERS ONLY, CONTACT :  
DONALD E. FENDER, INC., 
Tim and Christina Ross 937-763-3393/937-763-8724  
Email: teamross.realtors@gmail.com

Special Delivery
 

Please inform all delivery people 
to use “1 Waynoka Dr” 

on their GPS to get here, 
then use your home address.
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Almost any job around your home!

	 •Kitchen Remodel		  •Water Heater
	 •Bathroom Remodel		  •Vanity & Top
	 •Roof Repair/Replacement	 •Electrical
	 •Pressure Washing		  •Gutter Cleaning
	 •Painting			   •Windows
	 •Garage Door & Opener		  •Plumbing
	 •Deck & Dock Staining		  •Laminate Flooring
	 •Deck & Dock Repair		  •Floor Joist Repair
	 •Install Tile			   •Dishwasher
	 •Garbage Disposal		  •Sump Pump
	 •Skylights			   •Storm Doors
	 •Ceiling Fans			   •Outside Faucets
	 •Lighting			   •Range Hood
	 •Finished Basements		  •Laundry Tub
	 •Full Home Remodel		  •Commodes
	 •Partial Home Remodel		  •Vinyl Siding
	 •Vapor Barrier			   •Faucets
	 •Exhaust Fan			   •& MUCH MORE

Cell 937-515-7079  or  Office 937-446-4595

Matthew Meeker	   Sardinia, Ohio
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Meeker Funeral Home

Jim Meeker, Owner/Director
Lake Waynoka Resident for 26 years

~Funeral and/or Cremation Services to meet 
any need~

~Pre-Arrangement Services Available~

308 North Columbus Street
Russellville, Ohio  45168

937-377-4182

“Personal, Caring Services for Your Time of Need”

Boat Docks 
& Decks

Scott Bess

513-509-2859
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									            Marcus Mast
									            Building Salesman
								                 Cell: 937.515.9378
								                marcus@dutchbuilder.com

								                  FULLY INSURED
Office: 937.446.4400 • Fax: 937.446.3449

8319 Ashridge Arnheim Rd, Sardinia, OH  45171

New construction homes, room additions, 
concrete work, garages, boat docks, boat houses.

We sell and install new & used boat lifts.
If you are tired of no shows & over pricing;  

Please Call Dutch Builders, Marcus Mast 937-515-9378
25 years experience - Amish/Mennonite background.

Lake Waynoka references upon request.
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ADMINISTRATION OFFICE HOURS
		
		      Monday – Friday 
		  8:00 a.m. – 4:00 p.m.

 
Closed Nov. 23rd for Thanksgiving

WPOA accepts Visa, MasterCard & Discover

Admin. Office 				    937-446-3232
Security				    937-446-3214
Rec. Center				    937-446-1778
Lounge					    937-446-2012
Restaurant (closed for the season)	 937-446-3774
Marina					     937-446-4429
Campground (closed for the season)	 937-446-2887 
	
		  www.lakewaynoka.com

WPOA BOARD 
OF TRUSTEES

Prescilla Redick................….President
Judy Yannone........….…VicePresident
Steve Johnson..........…….….Secretary
Vernon Taylor……..……....Treasurer     
Tom Koch.......................Mbr. at Large                                      
Brian Buckley	                     Todd Holt
Doris Kitchen              Walt Robinson                    

WRWSD BOARD 
OF TRUSTEES

Jim Bridges............................President                                                                                                   	
        Charles Beard................Vice President                                                                 

John Buskey..........................Treasurer
Prescilla Redick....................Secretary
Mike LaPlante...............Mbr. at Large
Betty Purdin               Tom Beresford           

Any opinion expressed in this 
newsletter reflects only the opinion 

of the author and does not 
necessarily constitute an opinion of 
the W.P.O.A., its Board of Directors 

or any other individual.

Advertising in this newsletter 
is not an endorsement of 

products or services.

WAYNOKA  MARINA
937-446-4429

EDITOR
Leslie Piatt

Waynoka News

WAYNOKA PROPERTY OWNER’S ASSOCIATION, INC.
This institution is an equal opportunity provider & employer.
1 Waynoka Drive 
Lake Waynoka, Ohio  45171
www.lakewaynoka.com

Lake Waynoka

REFERENCE NUMBERS

Health & Rec Center Hours

	   Mon – Fri   7:00 to 9:00
	   Sat – Sun    8:00 to 9:00

ATM  AVAILABLE

Store Hours:  

Sunday - Noon to 5:00 pm 
Mon., Tues., & Thurs. - Noon to 7:00 pm

Friday & Saturday - Noon to 8:00 pm
Closed Wednesdays

Mechanic/Shop Hours:

Monday thru Friday - 9:00 am to 4:00 pm


